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Whatõs On 
 

October 

6thñGuilsborough WI Quiz  

11thñCreaton WI AGM 

14thñCreaton Walking Group 

16thñGuilsborogh WI AGM 

18th -Guils WIñWarners Gin 

19th -Creaton FOSM meeting 

21stñ RNLI Fish Brunch, 

Guilsborough.  

26th -Cold Ashby Bowls AGM 

 

 

 

November 

3rd ñCold Ashby Bonfire 

4thð Hollowell Bonfire  

8thñCreaton WI AGM 

11thñCreaton Walking Group 

12thñCold Ashby Presentation 

Lunch 

12thñCreaton Concert 

16th ñCreaton FOSM meeting 

18thñGuilsborough Flea Market 

25thð Christmas Tea, Thornby 

 

 

 

 

Most Mondays-MMM coffee etc 

Guilsborough Village Hall 9 -

11am 

 NOVEL SUCCESS FOR  

FORMER GUILSBOROUGH PUPIL 

 

HOLLOWELL STEAM  

BONFIRE PARTY 

Saturday 4th November 2017  

Hollowell Rally Field 

 

Gates open 5pm, bonfire lit 7pm, fire-

works lit 7.30pm.  Ã1 per person entry 

fee, regardless of age. 

Free parking. Come early to ensure a 

parking spot (space limited). We have a 

bar, a small selection of fairground rides, 

food and trade stalls, stationary engines 

and steam engines all on display.   

 

One of the best  bonfire celebrations 

in the district. 

Being Miss Nobody is a story told through 

the eyes of Rosalind Banks, an eleven-year-

old girl who canõt speak. When she starts at 

a new secondary school, she immediately 

becomes known as the weird girl, and 

becomes the perfect target for bullies ð 

someone who canõt fight back. So Rosalind 

starts an anonymous blog ð Miss Nobody: a 

place where she can speak out about the 

bullying thatõs happening to her and other 

nobodies like her. The blog starts trending, but it isnõt long before things spiral out of 

controléis Miss Nobody becoming a bully herself? 
 

Tamsin Winter grew up in Creaton, and it was at Great Creaton Primary School where she 

developed a love of storytelling. Being Miss Nobody is Tamsinõs first book and is published by 

Usborne Publishing. It is aimed at 10+ readers and tackles themes of bullying, friendship, loss, 

and the double-edged power of social media in a fresh, funny and moving voice. Tamsinõs 

second novel, also aimed at 10+ readers, will be released in 2018.  Read more at 

www.tamsinwinter.com. Being Miss Nobody can be found in all good bookshops.  

Shorts (and Pillowcase dresses) for 

Africañsee back page  

Itõs been a good summer for bees!  

Photo courtesy of Mrs Alexina Cassidy 
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 COLD ASHBY NEWS 

 

VILLAGE LINK   

is a bi-monthly publication delivered 

free of charge to households in Cold 

Ashby, Cottesbrooke, Creaton, 

Guilsborough, Hollowell, Teeton and 

Thornby. It is produced and 

distributed by volunteers. Due to 

restrictions of time and space there is 

no guarantee that copy submitted will 

be used. All funds received from 

advertising go towards printing costs. 

Editorial team:  
Andrea King  01604 740670       

Angela Hubbard 01604 740379 

Glanville Hart 01604 740292    

Tony Hart  01604 740535 

Sarah Dalzell 07917 608238  

Katie Fulcher 01604 743154 

Douglas McEwan 01604 505406   

  

Wherever possible please email  

your contributions to. 

editorial@villagelink.org.uk. This saves 

considerable time re-typing 

information! When providing hard 

copy materials, please post to Glanville 

Hart, Hyview, Well Lane, 

Guilsborough, NN6 8PZ                 

Tel 01604 740292 

 

Advertisements are welcome 

from local businesses, charities, clubs 

and societies. Commercial businesses 

pay advertising rates. One insertion: 

full page Ã140, half page Ã70, quarter 

page Ã35, eighth page Ã20.   

Two or more insertions: full page 

Ã120, half page Ã60, quarter page Ã30, 

eighth page Ã15.   All prices are per 

insertion.  Colour available in some 

issues, price on application.  Private 

ads are also welcome. Back page 

õlineageõ cost Ã1.50 per line.  Please 

contact Angela Hubbard on 01604 

740379 to book advertising or email. 

advertising@villagelink.org.uk  

Cheques payable to ôVillage Linkõ 

 

ññññññññññññññ 

 

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE:  

Wednesday 1st Nov 2017  
 

ññññññññññññññ 

Disclaimer: the publishers cannot be held 

responsible for any errors or omissions. 

They cannot be held accountable for the 

accuracy of advertisements appearing in 

this newsletter, nor for editorial 

information sent to them or published by 

them. 

BUS ROUTE 

CHANGES COLD 

ASHBY:  

 
 A new journey to Northamp-

ton leaves Cold Ashby at 0754 

Mondays to Saturdays.  

 The 1009 (Saturday) journey to 

Northampton now leaves at 

0953 but now runs Mondays to 

Saturdays not just Saturdays.  

 A new journey from 

Northampton bus station now 

leaves at 1410 on Mondays to 

Fridays and the 1405 (Saturday 

journey) from Northampton 

now leaves at 1430.  

 A new journey from 

Northampton bus station now 

leaves at 1745 (1755 on 

Saturdays).  

BONFIRE & FIREWORKS 
 

The Playing Fields Association are putting on a bonfire 

and fireworks night on Friday 3rd November 

starting at 7pm.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The bonfire will be lit around 7:30 pm and the fireworks 

after that.   

These events are designed to be suitable for families and 

children of all ages.  

There will be a bar serving real ale, 

mulled wine and soft drinks, and there is 

a barbecue with meat from Joseph Morris 

as well as vegetarian options if you are 

feeling peckish.   

 

There is ample parking. 

This is a community event intended not just for Cold 

Ashby but also the surrounding area, so it wonõt burn a 

hole in your pocket! 

Entrance Adults Ã3 and Children Ã1. 

BOWLS CLUB 

The A.G.M. of Cold Ashby 

Bowls Club will take place 

at the Sports Pavilion, on 

Thursday October 26th 2017 

at 7:30pm. 

 

If you would like to PLAY 

BOWLS next summer 

come along and meet us. 

Experienced bowlers 

or just beginners, old 

members or new. 

All are welcome. 

 

Another date for your diary. 

Cold Ashby Bowls Club 

Presentation Lunch 

will be on Sunday November 

12th 2017 at 12:30pm for 

1:00pm at Cold Ashby Golf 

Club. 

 

Tickets from Trevor Wright 

01604 505870 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcdn.pixabay.com%2Fphoto%2F2017%2F07%2F13%2F10%2F21%2Fbeer-2500008_960_720.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fpixabay.com%2Fen%2Fphotos%2Fcold%2520beer%2F&docid=sk74GXhQxAH3BM&tbnid=t7OwP2ZyQXshhM%3A&vet=10ahU
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 COTTESBROOKE NEWS 

 

OPEN GARDENS WINNER  

Mr. John Summerford at Myrtle Cottage was the winner of the Cottesbrooke Village Gardens 

open Competition this year. It was chosen for the lovely colours and beauty combined with his 

great selection of plants of different shapes and sizes. Usually the Prize goes to Derek and 

Yvonne Daw, or their neighbours, Joyce and Eric Wright who both have beautiful gardens; so it 

was good to have a new rival at the other end of the village. It was a close-run decision!  

Congratulations to Mr. John Summerford. 

  

 

VILLAGE FETE 

 

 

 

  

 

Mark and Debbie Harris provided a Big Red Tractor which was 

on display at the entrance to the Fete. Visitors were allowed 

to climb up into the cab ð some of them were assisted .   

Left: Alistair MacDonald Buchanan Hooping òThis shows that 

hooping is fun for everyone.ó  

Right: Britainõs Got Talent Hoop Man giving a Master Class in 

Hooping.  

No matter that the forecast said ôrainõ; the sun shone brightly 

for the Fete! Teenagers were among the new stall holders 

displaying organic ôBeeFayreõ Products  www.beefayre.com; 

original designed greeting cards, lavender posies and sachets. 

Handmade pottery was displayed on another stall. 

BRIC A BRAC ð WHITE ELEPHANT ð PRE-LOVED 

Whatever you like to call it this is a popular stall, always the 

first stall that people rush to and this year was no exception. 

What a bumper stall with a marvellous selection of goods on 

offer ranging from a bicycle to armchairs, a mirror to a golf car, 

and even a dining table, and plenty of items in between. It is 

amazing what people manage to fit into cars when they find a 

bargain!!!! 
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 COTTESBROOKE NEWS 

INSPIRATIONAL SAYING:  

òAll I have seen teaches me to trust the Creator for all I have not seenó.   Ralph Waldo Emerson                                                                                                                                                             

It is great to see bees in action, recently we counted 

over 40 gathering pollen along our 40 ft Lavender 

border" - Chris Utley  

DONATIONS THIS MONTH                                                                                                           
Donations of a tray of eggs were taken to the Northampton Hope Centre 

and clothing and blankets were taken to Spencer Contact also based in 

Northampton. 

SKY WATCH                                                                                                                                 
On Monday, August 21st 2017, a total solar eclipse was visible within a band 

across the entire contiguous United States passing from the Pacific to the 

Atlantic coast. We were promised a partial solar eclipse in the UK. 

However, due to cloud cover we were unable to see anything in 

Cottesbrooke. 

Children got to sit in the cab when the 

Guisborough fire crew visited the village. See back 

page for full story. 
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CREATON W I 
We meet in The United Reform Church 
(next to the Post Office) at 7.30pm on the 

second Wednesday of each month If the 
meeting is to held at a different venue this 
will be stated 
 
October 11th.  AGM 
November 8th. Weird and wonderful weather by Colin 
Rowe 
 
We welcome new members to come as a guest to one of 
our meetings, to meet old friends and make new ones. 
Please contact Daphne Clark on 01604 505546 for more 
information. 

CREATON NEWS 
WALKING GROUP 
The Walking Group  have enjoyed an excellent summer and 

have been delighted to welcome new walkers. Fifteen people 

walked in the Welford area on a glorious sunny day in August. 

The September walk as usual coincided with the churches Ride 

and Stride event so the walk took in the churches of West 

Haddon, Winwick, Yelvertoft and Crick. 

Some of the walkers recently enjoyed the beautiful Coast to 

Coast walk stretching the 

width of England through 

Cumbria and Yorkshire. 

Here is a photo taken at a 

significant milepost. 

Why not come and join this 

friendly group? We walk 

about 8 miles from a local 

pub followed by an optional 

lunch. Meet at the lychgate 

at 10am on the second 

Saturday of the month. 

Next walks are on Saturday 

14th October and 

Saturday 11th November.   

CREATON SINGERS 
CREATON CONCERT  

Sunday 12th November 2pm 

Do you enjoy music?  Do you enjoy meeting your fellow 

villagers? How about going to a free concert on Sunday 12th 

November? Creaton Singers are practising hard to perform 

for you! The concert is in the URC, High Street, Creaton, 

starting at 2pm. 

Tea / coffee and cake will be served. There will be a 

voluntary collection for 'Help for Heroesó as it is Armistice 

Day. Do come and support this local village event. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

FOSM HISTORY GROUP 

The next meetings of the History Group will be on: 

  

Thursday 19th October when Ray York will talk on òThe 
battle of Waterlooó and on 

 

Thursday 16th November Derek Blunt will talk on òSaints, 
Sinners, Stars and Scandals. A look at some of our past residents 

famous and infamous! 

Join us for complimentary refreshments and conversation 

Members and children free   Non members Ã3.50 

SPRATTON PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP 

Like taking pictures? Then perhaps Spratton Photography Group is 

the place for you, where we are all keen and still learning. 

SPG meets once a month for talks, workshops and competitions. 

The October 2nd meeting is a talk by 

professional Paul Hughes about his 

journey into photography. On 

November 6th there is a competition. 

Meetings are held at Spratton C of E 

Primary School on the 1st Monday of 

the month. Junior members under 16 

are welcome if accompanied by an 

adult sponsor.  

For more information, contact Richard Hollingum on 

rphollingum@gmail.com or call 07887 652599. You can find us on 

Facebook or visit our website: www.sprattonphotog.co.uk 

mailto:rphollingum@gmail.com
http://www.sprattonphotog.co.uk
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 CREATON NEWS 

POPPIES COFFEE SHOP 

The shop is open daily from 9am to 12 noon Monday, 

Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday.  You will be most welcome. 

UNITED REFORMED CHURCH 

Minister; Rev. Elizabeth Kemp  

You are warmly welcome to join us for our Sunday  

Worship and Junior Church.   

Dawn Mallard Hairdressing  
17 Brixworth Road Spratton NN6 8HH  

01604 847260  

 

Stylists for Ladies, Gents, Students & Juniors  

Visit us for friendly and professional hair care.  

 

Our stylists have extensive experience  

in precision cutting, razor cutting,  

colour slices, weaves, colouring,  

big hair blow dries, roller setting,  

creative or  traditional perming  

 

Great hair -up doõs for weddings, proms and special 

occasions 

 

We are working with Olaplex, a revolutionary upgrade 

service for hair colouring  

 

Competitive pr ices, with concessions  

 for seniors, students and juniors  

 

Free Consultation s and Loyalty Cards  

Complimentary Tea and Coffee  

 

8.30 ð 6.00pm (1.00pm Saturdays)  

National Hairdressing Federation Registered  

DUCKLINGS PRE-SCHOOL 

A new school year has started and what a 

fantastic one it is, we have welcomed lots of 

new starters and they are having a lovely 

time, exploring, playing, making new friends 

and learning lots of exciting things. 

We love our vast outside area, the literacy shed has been well 

used and inspired lots of children to start to draw and create. 

The children are learning how to use real tools safely on our 

woodwork bench and have shown great competenceé..the 

future engineers are here! 

Our allotment has given us a wonderful crop of beans, 

tomatoes, cucumbers, rhubarb and strawberries, which the 

children have enjoyed harvesting and sampling. They used 

some to make rhubarb muffins, which were delicious! 

We take children from the age of 2 years to 4 years 11months, 

sparking imaginations and motivating children to explore, 

investigate, challenge and learn through play. 

Come and visit our setting and see what we can offer your 

children. We open Monday-Friday 9am -3pm (offering flexible 

sessions). 

Phone Ducklings Pre-School 01604 505172 to book a stay and 

play session with us. Please complete our registration form to 

join our waiting list for a place. 

 

 October   

Date/Time  Service led by 

Sunday   

1st 11am Tear Fund Service 

Followed by lunch 

Carolyn Wilson 

 

8th  11am United Harvest 

Thanksgiving 

Service with St 

Michaels at Creaton 

URC. Followed by 

lunch 

Rev. Elizabeth 

Kemp 

15th 11am Worship & Holy 

Communion 

Jon Heard 

29th 11am Joint Pastorate 

Service at Kilsby 

URC 

Rev. Elizabeth 

Kemp 

 November   

5th 11am  Rev. Geoff 

Townsend 

12th 10.50 am Remembrance 

Service 

 

Rev. Elizabeth 

Kemp 

19th 11am Worship & Holy 

Communion 

 

Jon Heard 

26th 11am  Alan Thompson 
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Will Drafting Service  

WillsDirect  

Thinking About Your Future  

 

 

There is one important job youôve 

been meaning to do for yearsé Make a Will! 

 

Wills Direct Northampton has been estab-
lished since 1993 offering a professional, 
expert Will Writing Service to people 
throughout Northamptonshire and the 

surrounding area. With Wills written for 
over 12,000 people, Wills Direct can help 
you to write your Will simply and quickly 
with our affordable FREE HOME VISIT 
SERVICE.  

 

Telephone. 01604  505170  

or email. info@willsdirectnorthampton.co.uk  

www.willsdirectnorthampton.co.uk  

1 Judges Court Creaton Northampton NN6 8NS  

CREATON NEWS 
LETõS TALK SHOP 

The plans to open a community-run shop and Post Office in 

Creaton have taken a leap forward with the granting of planning 

permission for the new premises. We are now at a stage where 

we need to work even harder on the business plan, and one of the 

primary assets needed to get the business plan finalised is a bank of 

volunteer staff. 

It may seem a little nebulous, to volunteer to work a few hours in 

a shop that is, as yet, not constructed, but it is essential to have 

the staff in place and trained before the shop can become a reality. 

We had a meeting in early August that resulted in the makings of a 

good team of volunteers, not only to serve behind the counter, 

but also offering willing hands for practical DIY jobs, shelf filling and 

local deliveries for the housebound. 

To successfully meet the needs of our community, the shop will be 

open from 7.30 am to 6.00 pm on Monday to Friday, and for four 

hours on Saturday and Sunday mornings.  When the shop opens it 

will be managed by two paid staff, each working on a part time 

basis.  Nonetheless, the shop will only become a reality when we 

have a bank of volunteers providing over 90 hours of help per 

week, as it is this that will allow us to achieve these long opening 

hours. 

A shift can be as short as two hours or as long as four hours.  The 

frequency of working will be organised to suit individual volunteers 

- some may want to work two shifts a week, others would prefer 

to work once a fortnight.  The larger the volunteer bank, the more 

flexibility there will be for the staff.  

So, if you have some time you can give to keep the shop open 

and serve your community, then join our team. You do not 

have to live in Creaton to be one of the volunteers, just keen 

to help a community project on its way. If you would like to 

know more, please ring or email Patsy Hollingum,  

hollingump@gmail.com  Tel 07876 690348.  

BUS ROUTE CHANGES CREATON: 

 All buses run anti-clockwise and so serve The Jetty. Addition-

ally, buses towards Northampton will now serve the bus layby 

on the main Welford Road.  

 Buses to Northampton now leave at 0658, 0813, 1012, 1126, 

1301, 1543 and 1711 (Monday to Friday) and 0811, 1010, 

1134, 1314, 1557 and 1720 (Saturday).  

 Buses from Northampton now leave at 0740, 0858, 1045, 

1210, 1410, 1615 and 1745 (Monday to Friday) and 0858, 

1055, 1225, 1430, 1630 and 1755 (Saturday).  

 The journey to Northampton at 1126 (Monday to Fri-

day only) now serves Brixworth, with buses back from 

Brixworth at 1236 and 1436 (Monday to Friday only).  

 The journeys from Northampton at 0740 (Monday to Friday 

only) and 0858 will stay on the main road and not run through 

the village. This is to enable time within the schedule to run to 

Brixworth.  

 Peak time journeys and most journeys on a Saturday now 

additionally serve Links View in Northampton. The morning 

peak journey no longer serves Brixworth.  
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 Creaton Parish Council News     éé..               www.creaton.org.uk 

Parish Clerk: 
Katrina Jones, Parish Clerk for Creaton and can be contacted on 

creatonpc@gmail.com or by telephone on 01604 740862  

 

New Parish Councilor Update:  
Since the last edition of the Village Link, we have had a few 

changes to the Parish Council. We would all like to say a massive 

Thank You to Jane Shanks for her valued contribution and 

knowledge she brought during her time as a Parish Councilor. We 

would also like to welcome Maxine Atkinson following the last 

parish council meeting. We still have one vacancy on the Parish 

Council, if you are interested please contact our clerk, details 

above. 

 

Planning Information: 10/09/2017  
DA/2017/0492 ð 21 Court House Close, Single storey extension 

planning permission granted. 

DA/2017/0649  ð 1 Violet Name, Creaton, Removal of planning 

permission DA/2016/0375: Planning Permission Granted. 

DA/2017/00771  ð Court House, 4 Court House Close: 

Construction of detached double garage (retrospective) 

DA/2017/0760  ð Chimneys, High street, Creaton- Work with-in 

a conservation area. 

We are sure most residents will be aware that the planning 

application for the site for the new village shop/post office has 

been granted. 

Decision Notice:    DA/2017/0492: 21 Court House Close, 

Creaton, Northamptonshire NN6 8NP: Single Storey Side 

Extension: Planning Permission Granted.    

Decision Notice:   DA/2017/0649:  1 Violet Lane, Creaton, 

Northamptonshire NN6 8NR:  

Removal of Condition 5 of Planning Permission DA/2016/0375:  

Planning Permission Granted.   Planning Application:  

DA/2017/0771:  Court House 4, Court House Close, Creaton,  

Northamptonshire, NN6 8NP Court House Close Double 

Garage: Construction of detached  

Double garage (retrospective).  

Applications are on the Daventry District Council website 

updates received by the Parish council will be added to Parish 

Council website and included in relevant meetings. You can 

contact Daventry Council's Planning Department on - 01327 

871100 if you are not on email or via the Website. As of the 

01/03/2017 there are no new planning applications on-line. 
 

Street Doctor: Report Your Problem 

This is a function for all residents to use and not just for Parish 

Councillors. The system lets you see previous entries, up to date 

repairs, outstanding repairs, so please report any concerns 

directly to Street Doctor. You can do this on Northamptonshire 

County Councils Website or call Tel: 0300 126 1000 (This 

number is charged at local rate and inclusive mobile phone) or 

report online. 

Any concerns from trees to potholes etc., this system diverts to 

the correct person, and is the most effective way to report  things 

that concern you as a resident. Please use this service to highlight 

any issues you have. The Parish Council meet bi-monthly so this is 

your opportunity to report your concern. 

 

Get in touch to keep in touch:  
 Important updates could reach you directly if you share your 
email. As a Parish Council it concerns us that information that 
may have an impact on you, gets to residents much less 
effectively. With our new Clerk in post, you can still use the 
invited to forward your email to creatonpc@gmail.com , Your 
email will not be shared, and will only be used to inform you of 
village information as and when there may be some consultation 
that you would like to be made aware of. Itõs your choice as a 
resident to email in to be added to the CPC update distribution 
list. This would really improve communication, so please consider 
this. 

 

Creaton Website  News :  
The Parish clerk will be responsible for managing the website. For 
any information that you would like to add or update please email 
directly to creatonpc@gmail.com  
 

Community Action:    

Autumn October Village Litter Pick  
Dog Fouling ð This problem over the last few months has been 
increased on the childrenõs playing field, a great shame! Please 
clear up after your dog(s) and take responsibility or risk being 
reported and getting a fineéééé 
 

Keep Our Village Footpaths Safe:  
We have still had complaints regarding overhanging shrubs and 
plants that are making residents young and old walk out on the 
road. Please have a look and see if you are inadvertently one of 
those that are contributing to this issue affecting your fellow 
residents. Land belonging to land owners i.e. Highways has been 
reported. 
 

Cemetery Project:  
We have the specification ready and hopefully will have some 
quotes to help progress this at our Heritage Lottery meeting in 
October. Slow progress but we are moving in the right direction. 
We are interested in any old photos of this area for the 
restoration and historical catalogue of this project. 
 

Council Street Lighting Phase 7 Upgrade  

Programme: 
On target Cllr Reg Thomas 
 
Michelle Aveyard ð Creaton Parish Councillor 
michelle.aveyard@btinternet.com 

mailto:creatonpc@gmail.com
mailto:creatonpc@gmail.com
mailto:creatonpc@gmail.com
mailto:michelle.aveyard@btinternet.com
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New Members welcome from Guilsborough and surrounding 

villages.  We meet the 3rd Monday of nearly every month please 

visit our Facebook page. 

 

Friday 6th October ð Quiz night Guilsborough Village Hall 

Monday October 16th Our AGM and open new members 

social The Witch & Sow 

Wednesday 18th October - Visit to Warners Gin 

 

Contact Caroline@guilsboroughwi.co.uk  Tel: 07980 809002  

for more information. 

GUILSBOROUGH NEWS 

TRACY'S HAIRDRESSING 

 
 

 

 

IS CELEBRATING TWENTY-FIVE YEARS OF 

BUSINESS IN GUILSBOROUGH 

 

WE WOULD LIKE TO THANK ALL OUR 

CUSTOMERS WHO HAVE SUPPORTED OUR 

SALON 

 
Tracy's Hairdressing 

The Green 

Guilsborough 

Tel:01604 740555 

 

FISH BRUNCH 
 

 

In October each year the RNLI holds a Fish Supper. This is 

done to raise the publicõs awareness of the times that the 

RNLI Volunteer Crew sit down for a meal with their families, 

only to be called out on a shout to save lives at sea. 

 

Donõt worry, we wonõt disturb your meal, but we would like 

you to join us for a Fish Brunch to be held in Guilsborough 

Village Hall commencing at 10:00am on Saturday 

21st October 2017. Last meals will be served at 

1:00pm. A variety of fish dishes will be available for the 

princely sum of a mere Ã10 for adults and Ã5 for children. 

  

There will be competitions and prizes and bearing in mind 

that Christmas is soon upon us you will be able to purchase 

many items such as Christmas Cards, Diaries, Calendars and 

stocking fillers from the RNLI Shop which will be in the Hall 

that morning. 

 

In order for the organisers to get an idea of how many fish to 

catch could you please contact either Chris Burn on 01604 

743711 0r Mike Alcock on 01604 740856 

FLEA MARKET 

Guilsborough Village Hall  

Saturday November 18th  

10am to 4pm  

Attic Clearance, Cupboard Clear Out, Crafts and Bric-a-Brac. 

Home made lunches and afternoon teas 

For table hire please phone 01604 740392 

All proceeds to Guilsborough Church and Village Hall 

NEW ARRIVALS 

Roger and Barbara Clements, 

Lime Cottage Nortoft. 

Otto, Pippa and Henry Alexander 

34 West Haddon Rd. 

VILLAGE HALL NEWS 

I am pleased to report that we have now completed the second 

stage of the refurbishment of the Village Hall kitchen, making it a 

much more pleasant and usable facility. We are very grateful to 

Howdens who have supported us financially with the kitchen 

units. 

So, now that our kitchen is 

even better than before we 

would be delighted to show 

you around if you would like 

to consider Guilsborough 

Village Hall for your future 

events. 

Please note that we have 

new contact details if 

you wish to make a 

booking.  

Bookings phone / text number: 07342 382 706 

Email:  info@guilsboroughvh.uk 

Mike Fulcher, Chairman. 
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 GUILSBOROUGH NEWS 

BUS ROUTE CHANGES 

GUILSBOROUGH:  
 Buses to Northampton now leave at 0650, 0805, 1004, 

1118, 1253, 1535 and 1703 (Monday to Friday) and 0805, 

1004, 1128, 1308, 1550 and 1713 (Saturday).  

 Buses from Northampton now leave at 0740, 0858, 1045, 

1210, 1410, 1615 and 1745 (Monday to Friday) and 0858, 

1055, 1225, 1430, 1630 and 1755 (Saturday). Journeys 

which used to turn at the bus shelter will now run to the 

middle of the village.  

 The journey to Northampton at 1118 (Monday to Friday 

only) now serves Brixworth, with buses back from 

Brixworth at 1236 and 1436 (Monday to Friday only).  

 The journey from Northampton at 0858 will stay on the 

main road and not run through the village. This is to 

enable time within the schedule to run to Brixworth.  

 Peak time journeys and most journeys on a Saturday now 

additionally serve Links View in Northampton. The 

morning peak journey to Northampton no longer serves 

Brixworth.  

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN NEWS 
The Steering Group has now worked through the extensive 

responses from the May consultation, and we have been in 

detailed discussion with Daventry District Council.  

This autumn, DDC will launch its new Local Plan (Part 2) for 

consultation, which will be important to our parish plan. 

Rumours are that more houses may be targeted for villages, but 

we have to wait and see.  

What designation will DDC give to Guisborough village? So far 

our approach of having a reasonable level of development ð 

because we need to meet the local needs you have asked us to 

provide -  has seemed agreeable to DDC. We are very likely to 

pull back on having as extensive heritage area designations as we 

initially identified (apart from around the historic fort area) in 

response to your consultation on DDCõs advice, in part because 

other protection is there for Listed Buildings and local 

character. We have had highly technical and legal responses 

from those developers and landowners with housing 

development interest, that we have to respond to. Trying to 

allow enough houses for local need (especially smaller homes 

and bungalows) without opening up loopholes for developers to 

exploit and impose too many houses, is very challenging. We 

hope to have the Formal Draft Plan out to the community 

before Christmas. 

Cllr David OõNeil. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

The Parish Council would like to thank those who park outside 

Elm Tree House for observing the newly painted parking areas, 

we hope these will help to ensure freedom of movement for 

pedestrians and residents along the pavement in the area 

concerned. 

With the darker nights arriving we would also like to remind 

residents that the  Parish Council has responsibility for street 

lamps and if you notice a lamp that isnõt working please contact 

the clerk who will report it for repair. Please inform her of the 

location of the lamp and, if possible, its number. 

The Daventry Dog Warden is to bring the òPaint Means Pooó 

campaign to Guilsboroughõs High St in the coming months to 

assist us in keeping the village free of dog poo. 

The PC have also been discussing the village phone box, which is 

currently empty and in need of some attention. We are 

considering the possibility of using the box as a community 

resourceñperhaps as a library or a source of local information in 

some way. If any parishioners have an interest in this, or 

suggestions please contact the clerk or a councillor. Contact 

details: Carol James (Clerk) guilsborough.pc@gmail.com or visit 

the PC website: www.guilsboroughpc.org.uk 


